
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

MILAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION

JUNE 20, 2022

The Board of School Trustees met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 20, 2022.

Attending were Board Members Edward Amberger, Gerald Gauck and Douglas Norman. Timothy Tuttle

and Greg Lewis were absent.  Also attending was Superintendent Jane Rogers.  President Edward

Amberger presided.  The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Norman motioned to approve the minutes from the May 16, 2022, regular school board

meeting and executive session. Seconded by Mr. Gauck.  Motion carried 3-0.

Comments from Patrons/Staff:

Mrs. Rogers introduced Ben Riehle and Jackson Voss and acknowledged the success both have

experienced recently with their respective spring sport.  As a Sophomore, Ben competed  in the 400M

Dash at the state level in track and field after winning the sectional and regional. He noted that this was

a new experience for him and is looking forward to next year’s season.  As a freshman, Jackson won

the Ripley County Golf Invitational.  Jackson noted that he was hoping to place in the top 5, but was

excited to come out with the win.  Mr. Gauck stated that he was proud of both Ben and Jackson for not

only their athletic accomplishments but their academic success as well and is sure they will make

good community leaders in the future.

Old Business:

Board members were provided with an update regarding the sale of school buses.  Bids were

opened on June 3, 2022 for 2 yellow buses and 1 activity bus.  Bids for both yellow buses were

awarded to Roger Christman for $10,100 per bus.  The bid for the activity bus was awarded to George

Bultman for $4,500.

New Business:

Mr. Gauck motioned to approve Mrs. Rogers recommendation of the Back to School Plan for the

2022-23 school year. The plan is required by the federal government for all schools in order to receive

the ESSER funds from the federal government.  It outlines strategies for continuing to offer safe,



in-person instruction.  The plan will need to be reviewed and updated every six months.  Seconded by

Mr. Norman.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Norman motioned to approve the 2022-2023 student handbooks with proposed changes for

each school from the principals.   Seconded by Mr. Gauck.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Gauck motioned to approve the Chromebook/iPad Handbook for the 2022-23 school year

requested by Mrs. Rogers.  Seconded by Mr. Amberger.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Gauck motioned to approve the student fees for books, chromebooks, and subscriptions for

the 2022-23 school year.  Mrs. Rogers told the board that each student will receive a $30 discounted

book fee which will be provided with ESSER funds.  Seconded by Mr. Norman. Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Amberger motioned to approve a recommendation from Ginny Shannon to increase meal

pricing.  Breakfast would increase by 10 cents and lunch by 15 cents due to inflationary costs.  It was

also noted that the USDA will not be providing free meals for all students this year due to being

removed from the federal government bill.  Free and reduced lunch may still be available to families

that qualify and all are encouraged to fill out the application. Seconded by Mr. Norman. Motion carried

3-0.

Mr. Norman motioned to approve a facility request from Andy Schwier with the Milan Lions Club

to use the high school parking lot for their annual 4th of July parade. It was noted that our maintenance

staff will make sure to notify the Lions Club if any extra precautions will be needed due to the Gym

Lobby Project.  Safety fencing has been put in place around the area as a precaution. Seconded by Mr.

Gauck.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Gauck motioned to approve a fundraising request for the high school cheerleaders to host a

princess party at the elementary school.  Seconded by Mr. Norman.   Motion carried 3-0.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mrs. Rogers provided an update on current projects that are taking place at the high school.

Brad Burns, Construction Manager with The Motz Group, has been providing weekly progress reports.

Items completed or started recently include: Asphalt for the high jump and long jump location, new

goal post foundations poured, a curb has been installed around the inside of the track, installation of

the field drainage system has started and the game clock post has been installed.  Over the next week



the athletic equipment will be delivered, laser grading of the field completed, installation of the interior

field drainage and base stone.  Work on the new High School Gym Lobby has started.  The Poole

Group and Hal Kovert have reported that the demolition of the old lobby was completed, the area has

been fenced in for safety, and gym doors have been covered.  The layout of the foundation will be

starting soon.

Mrs. Rogers also presented board members with a sample board meeting agenda that they may

consider using.

Personnel:

Mr. Amberger motioned to approve Rebecca Hardebeck’s resignation as a teacher at the

elementary school.  Seconded by Mr. Gauck.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Norman motioned to approve the following certified recommendations:  (1) Mr. Langferman’s

recommendation to hire Janay Chapin to fill the English Teacher position. (2) Mr. Langferman’s

recommendation to hire Stephanie Sciutto to fill the Science Teacher position. (3) Mr. Murphy’s

recommendation to hire Jonathan Bruner for the Middle School Math Teacher position. (4) Mr. Murphy’s

recommendation to hire Paige Simon for the Intermediate School Moderate/Mild Special Education

Teacher position. (5) Mr. Rohrig’s recommendation to hire Alexis Wert as an Elementary Teacher.  (6)

Mr. Rohrig’s recommendation to offer Hanna Chasteen, Renee McCann, and Samantha Hensley a

regular teaching contract, all were previously hired with a one-year contract.  Seconded by Mr. Gauck.

Motion carried 3-.0

Mr. Amberger motioned to approve the resignations of Skyla Clark  as an instructional aide at

the intermediate school, Kathryn Fleming as an instructional assistant at the high school, John Brandt

as a corporation bus driver and Wyatt Garner as a custodian at the middle school.  Seconded by Mr.

Norman.  Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Gauck motioned to approve the following recommendations:  (1) Mr. Langferman’s

recommendation to hire Rebecca Ollman to fill the Library Instructional Aide Vacancy. (2) Mr. Murphy’s

recommendation to hire Angel Brown as the EH Instructional Aide at the middle school. (3) Mr.

Murphy’s recommendation to hire Kristina Teer as a special education aide at the intermediate school.



(5) Jack Luhring’s recommendation to hire Mark Laaker for the elementary school evening custodian

position.  Seconded by Mr. Amberger. Motion carried 3-0.

Mr. Amberger motioned to approve a request from Jack Luhring for a six week medical leave

beginning in July.  Seconded by Mr. Norman.  Motion carried 3-0.

Claims and Financial Report:

Mr. Amberger motioned to approve the June claims and financial reports.  Seconded by Mr.

Norman.  Motion carried 3-0.

President’s Prerogative:

Mrs. Rogers welcomed Alexis to our staff.  She congratulated both young men at the meeting on

their accomplishments.

Mr. Norman thanked everyone for coming.  He welcomed Alexis and congratulated both Ben and

Jackson.

Mr. Gauck welcomed the new staff.  He thanked everyone for coming.

Mr. Amberger thanked everyone for coming and welcomed Alexis and all the new hires to our

staff.

Mr. Amberger motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Mr. Gauck.  Motion carried 3-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 p.m.
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